
Due to the news of the Dauphin County District Attorney charging Paxtang Fire Company Chief Matthew Lemmon with a theft offense graded as a 3rd degree felony, and the independent Paxtang Fire Company’s refusal to immediately suspend Chief Lemmon, the Paxtang Borough Council was forced to ask Swatara Township to remove the Paxtang Fire Company No. 1 from the Paxtang Borough fire call box cards. 
Swatara Township has notified Paxtang Borough that it directed the removal of the Paxtang Fire Company from all Paxtang Borough and Swatara Township box cards.
Paxtang Borough Council did not make this recommendation lightly and it recognizes this will prevent the Paxtang Fire Company trucks and remaining active firefighters from providing mutual aid on fire calls in Paxtang Borough.  However, public safety is paramount, and due to the inaction of the Paxtang Fire Company, the Paxtang Borough Council has no other recourse.  The safety of the community continues to be the Boroughs top priority.  As Swatara Township Fire and Rescue has been our primary fire service since August 1, 2022, they will continue to provide Fire Protection services for Paxtang Borough residents and businesses with the support of other mutual aid partners.
Due to the legal nature of this matter, no further comment will be provided by Paxtang Borough at this time.

